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SUGGESTED PARAMETERS FOR REACHING CONSENSUS ON A
SCALE OF QUOTAS FOR THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
(Presented by the General Secretariat)
The purpose of the Meeting is to propose a revised scale of quotas, present it to the Permanent Council, and through it, to the Special General Assembly convening January 30-31.
The agreed upon scale should be based on a fair and objective methodology for establishing and periodically updating the percentage or proportion of the annual Regular Fund budget of the Secretariat that is assessed to each member state, based on the member state’s capacity to pay.

Points to take into consideration in the formulation of recommendations include:

1. The percentages or proportion of the quota assessed to all 35 member states must add up to 100%;
2. The maximum percentage assessed to the largest contributor will continue to be set at no higher than 59.47%;
3. The minimum percentage assessed will be set at either 0.020% or a higher percentage (e.g., 0.025% or 0.030%); 
/
4. The intermediate percentages assessed will be established based on the capacity to pay methodology selected;
5. The percentage distribution which best reflects the Member States’ capacity to pay could be selected from among those indicators previously considered by the Working Group.
/
6. The scale selected should be subject to automatic updates every 3 to 5 years, with prior notification to the Permanent Council.
7. A Transition scale, applicable in 2007 and 2008, that will facilitate the full implementation of a new quota scale mechanism beginning in 2009, could be considered;

Transition Phase considerations: 

1. If a revised scale results in a reduction in nominal terms to the contribution of any member state, those countries affected should agree to continue contributing at the 2006 assessment level; and

2. Member states whose assessments would have gone up by over an agreed upon percentage in 2007 as a result of a new quota scale and/or a higher quota assessment, could have their assessments “capped” at an agreed-upon percentage over their 2006 assessment and their 2008 assessment “capped” at that same percentage over their 2007 assessment.  Affected countries should be encouraged to accept the full assessment if their “capacity to pay” permits it.
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�.	The current minimum is set at 0.020%.  The Chair of the Scale of Quota Assessments Working Group could not achieve consensus among the countries paying the minimum to raise it to 0.030%, or even 0.025%.  Nevertheless, there was enough support for an increase in the minimum percentage among the affected countries that the issue merits revisiting by the Group of Experts.


�.	The methodologies� considered by various Working Groups in recent years have included the Traditional, Alternative, Hybrid, Logistic and Modified Traditional, as described in the working papers distributed before the meeting.





